Center Township
Board of Supervisors
March 14, 2023
Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, March 14,
2023 at 5:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman,
Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. No visitors
were present.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the February business meeting as read. Dan seconded
and the motion was carried unanimously.

Dan made a motion to approve the bills as presented and to pay the pending invoice for Lucas Electric
when received. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Spring Clean Up Days will be held on April 13", 14" and 15%. The dumpsters have been ordered.

The engineering report gave an update on the sewage expansion progress. There was no activity on the
code enforcement report.

Paul made a motion to advertise for bids for a 2018 Hamm HD12VV tandem asphalt roller and/or
equivalent with 650 hours or less. The bids will be received until April 11" at noon, at which time
they will be opened and read. Dan seconded and the motion was carried unanimously. Harry explained
that as most of the township roads are now improved an asphalt roller is needed for maintenance and
upkeep.

Harry stated that No. 8 and No. 67 aggregates were stockpiled prior to the renewal of the contracts last
month. CNX Gas Company provided property to stockpile the stone. With the result of the new prices
of the contracted stone, we saved approximately $93,000 by stockpiling.

Two new sets of bleachers have been purchased for the softball and T-ball fields. They are currently
being constructed and installed.

Contractor Michael Myers will be placing sidewalks from the walking bridge to the pavilions and from
the parking area to the pavilions, making the park more handicapped accessible.

Penn Line recently installed guard rails along park road. Dan made a motion to pay the invoice for the
guard rail installation upon receipt. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to Rick and Mary Herrick to maintain the park and township properties for the
spring through fall seasons at a rate of $300 biweekly. Dan seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 5:12
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